Carnon Downs Surgery

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Thursday 1st February 2018  

6.30 – 8.00pm

MINUTES
1. Apologies – Trevor Grose
Attendees – Geoff Aver (Chair), Dr Paul Cook, Nigel Morson, Jean Lapham, Alison Avard, Judy Ward, Tammy Etherington, Jody Nightingale, Alison Avard, Dawn Jonathan
2. Minutes of the last Meeting
All agreed correct

3. Matters Arising
Additional agenda item – Carnon Downs Health & Wellbeing Project. 

Tammy Etherington, Community Matron at Carnon Downs Surgery was invited to talk to the group regarding an initiative that she is starting in Carnon Downs.  The aim of the project is to engage with people who have complex care needs or are socially isolated in the Carnon Downs area.  There are plans to run this every Wednesday at Carnon Downs Village Hall and incorporate a range of social and clinical activities, there would be input from a range of services including Practice Nurses, District Nurses and Community teams.  There was discussion regarding transport and how this might be linked to the Feock community planning, it was felt transport would be key to getting individuals to be able to attend and it was pointed out there are risks to be considered.  Tammy confirmed that insurance and infection control issues had been agreed with Claire Bettison, Community Nurse Locality Team Leader.
The question was raised how the PPG could contribute to this project as a group.  There were examples given of current social events in the village and there was discussion to whether these could be incorporated into this project.  It was felt that this could be an option, rather than to ‘reinvent the wheel’.  There was also the mention of finances and whether there would be a charge for attendance.  At similar projects a small charge has been requested which has covered the cost for the next session.  It was felt funding may be available from the Parish Council and there could possibly be input available from the Department of Education/ Truro College / Falmouth University from students involved with Community projects.
The following actions were decided:

· Judy to attend next meeting with Tammy, Judy to be spokesperson for the group.
· Tammy would confirm any funding for the hall charges with Samantha Southey.
· Alison to make enquires regarding input from Falmouth University / Truro College.
4. Annual plan / Future activities (JW/GA/DJ)
Geoff, Judy and Dawn had met to come up with ideas for the PPG annual plan; they had highlighted Dementia Awareness week, Carers Week and MacMillan Coffee morning.  There are many health promotions throughout the year and it was opened to the group if these were the 3 events they would like to support.  There was then discussion on exactly what the PPG would do to support these and there were ideas suggested regarding notice boards / signposting and endorsing planned activities.  Approaching the Memory Café was suggested regarding Dementia Awareness week and to also research activities already taking place in the local community that the PPG could promote.  It was agreed that the PPG’s purpose at these events would be to get information into the community; it was felt that endorsement of the PPG/Carnon Downs would be beneficial.

The different options were discussed and following input from Jody, Mental Health was highlighted as a possibility as this affects all age groups.  On further discussion it was felt that this was a large subject area and perhaps in the future the group could support specific areas of Mental Health.  Nigel commented that his wife is a Psychiatrist and would be willing to input advice if appropriate.
The decision was made that the PPG would support Dementia Awareness week and Organ Donor Day this year.  The following actions were decided:

· Hilary to contact the Memory Café for ideas on how we can support Dementia Awareness week and to feedback to Geoff for next meeting.
· Dawn to discuss with colleagues for any ideas and to feedback to Geoff for next meeting.

· Judy to visit the Village Hall to research current activities.
5. Carrick Meeting / ACP update (NM/PC)

(November meeting notes circulated on 15/11/17)

Geoff thanked Nigel for attending on behalf of the group and asked if anyone had any questions after reading Nigel’s feedback.  There were none at this time.  Nigel will be attending the Perranporth PPG Event on the 19th March and will feed back to the group at the next meeting.
Paul gave an update on the Health and Care services in Cornwall – Accountable Care Providers (ACP).  He advised the group if there are worries regarding this in the community, please ask the surgery and we will find an answer to the query.  The ACP is a realignment of council and NHS spending, which will probably take many years to come into practice.  There has to be a CCG decision by April 2018 on how to deliver Healthcare in Cornwall.  There is anxiety regarding the impact this collaboration will have on General Practice and it is important to ensure we are represented along with the other providers.
There was mention of the increased demand to the surgery and there was feedback regarding an NHS111 call being answered out of county.  Paul felt it likely that calls are answered nationally when at capacity locally but was not certain of this.  An app was discussed that shows the waiting times of the local Minor Injuries Units which would be beneficial to patients when the surgery is closed.
6. Health & Wellbeing Project (GA)

Feock Parish
This had been discussed as part of the additional agenda item.

7. Additional members (GA)
There had been several enquiries from patients regarding becoming members of the group.  The question was raised as to how big everyone felt the group should be to be effective and would it be appropriate to recruit more members at this time.  It was agreed that currently the group was representative of all age ranges and was of appropriate size. 
8. Any Other Business
Any items to be sent to Dawn in advance of the meeting
There were no AOB items to discuss.
9. Date of Next Meeting

12th April 2018

